VILLAGE OF ORFORDVILLE
Regular Board Meeting
Monday, February 27, 2017  7:00 P.M.
Orfordville Village Hall


CALL TO ORDER
	President David Olsen called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were President Olsen, Dale Peterson, Beth Schmidt, Gary Phillips, Mike McMahon, Matt Bremer, and Russell Rucker.  Also present were Mike Eggleston, Kris Johnson, Jason Knox, Jason Nehls, Sam Mazzarisi, Vinny Mazzarisi, Sarah Strunz, Becky Strupp, Chief Dave Wickstrum, and Clerk Sherri Waege.
AGENDA VERIFICATION
	Clerk Waege verified that on February 24, 2017, copies of the agenda were delivered to the President and Trustees; posted at the Village Hall, Library, and the Farmer’s & Merchant’s Bank. There were no additions made to the agenda.
MINUTE APPROVAL
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Schmidt to approve the minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of February 13, 2017.  Motion carried.
CITIZIENS WISHING TO BE HEARD
	Beth Schmidt explained that she received a phone call from a person asking about the landscaping project at the library.  Schmidt explained that the landscaping was paid for by the Friends Group of the Library, using donated money.   Schmidt further explained that the village did not spend any money on the project and no tax dollars were used.
	Matt Bremer explained that he was falsely accused of cultivating marijuana in his tattoo shop by a person in the Village.   Bremer explained that the accusation was not true and that he wanted to clear the air.  Bremer further explained that he had Chief Wickstrum come to the shop to verify that he does not grow marijuana in his shop, and that he also participates in the fire inspections that are done twice a year with the fire department.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
	None.
NEW BUSINESS
	Land Division.  Motion by Phillips, seconded by Peterson to approve the Planning Commission recommendation to approve the land division for 106 N. Center Street, the former Village Hall, so that the building can be sold.  The Village will retain the driveway alongside the building and the parking lot.  Motion carried.
	Amend Ordinance 14-7 regarding responsibilities of the Police Commission.  Motion by Rucker, seconded by Phillips to amend ordinance 14-7 by creating a Law Enforcement Disciplinary Committee.  Motion carried.
	Amend Ordinance 14-9 regarding responsibilities of the Police Committee.  Motion by Phillips, seconded by Bremer to amend Ordinance 14-9 which redefines the responsibilities of the Police Committee.  Motion carried.
	Direction of the Police Department.  President Olsen explained that he would like someone with experience in law enforcement to assist with the interviewing and hiring process.   Schmidt agreed that a qualified person should assist as the Village Board does not know all the qualifications.  Peterson reminded the board that the new responsibilities of the Police Committee, that was just passed, put that responsibility on the committee.   Bremer explained that he thought it would be fine to bring in someone with law enforcement experience to assist the Police Committee with the hiring process.
	Rucker explained that time was an issue and that he would like a chief in place before Chief Wickstrums retirement on April 30th.  President Olsen explained that he didn’t feel that hiring a replacement should be rushed, and that Rock County will continue to provide law enforcement service to the Village until a Chief is hired.
	Chief Wickstrum explained that Officer Danielson accepted a position with the City of Janesville and will no longer be able to work part time.  Chief Wickstrum added that we will be left with Mike Rufer to work part time.
	Schmidt asked the board if they were all in favor of keeping the department local.  Discussion held and the general consensus was to keep the local police department.  Kris Johnson explained that as a resident, he is in favor of a local department due to faster response times.   Mike Eggleston explained that he is in favor of keeping the local department for quicker response times as well.  Eggleston explained that the county could be over by Clinton when they have a call in Orfordville.   Bremer explained that the Village just built a state of the art facility, and it should be used.
	Sam Mazzarisi explained that a local department is a benefit when trying to draw business to the community.
	Vinny Mazzarisi explained that many of their customers know that the village does not have a full time department, and that they ask about it.
	Peterson explained that the Police Committee meet right away to get started on the hiring process.  President Olsen explained that he needs direction from the board as far as pay for the new chief.   Chief Wickstrum suggested that the village start with an ad for the position and to place it on the statewide police network.  Chief Wickstrum suggested that the Police Committee write the ad.
	President Olsen advised the board that he has been in contact with the Rock County Sheriff’s Department.  President Olsen explained that he would like the evidence on hand turned over to the county if there is a lapse in the position of the Chief.   President Olsen explained that the county would then turn the evidence back over to the new Chief upon hiring.   Phillips explained that he has spoken with someone in the law enforcement field that would be willing to work on an interim basis until a new Chief is hired.   Phillips explained that the person could schedule part time work and make a smoother transition for the new Chief.  Peterson explained that he too knows of someone that is capable of doing that but would not like the position permanently.
	Chief Wickstrum explained that the new Chief will be required to have a minimum of 60 college credits, which is an associate’s degree.   Strupp suggested the Village assist a candidate to further their education if need be.  President Olsen advised that the Village may get a candidate with more experience than education, and vice versa.  
	Chief Wickstrum explained that the Village needs to commit to the police department, as the town is changing, and has changed since he originally came here in 1984 when there was a full time department and dispatch. Schmidt agreed that the Police Department needs to change as the town changes.  Bremer added that growth in the Village brings more issues.   Chief Wickstrum explained that crime is more related to drugs now, which is motivated by money that brings issues.   Chief Wickstrum also added that the traffic in the village has changed, as some people try to avoid Interstate 90.
	President Olsen asked Chief Wickstrum what the needs of the department are as far as getting ready for the new Chief.  Chief Wickstrum explained that the software needs to be updated.  Currently both Green and Rock County use the Spellman system, and that Orfordville does not have the system.  President Olsen felt it would be best to have the same software so we are compatible with the county. Chief Wickstrum explained that his current software works but is not compatible with Spellman.   President Olsen explained that the new Chief would have access to county calls if they went with the Spellman system.  President Olsen further added that the Village set aside money a few years ago to upgrade software.  Chief Wickstrum explained that he would rather the Village wait until he leaves to upgrade to Spellman as it does not make sense for him to learn it for two months. Chief Wickstrum added that the software for Municipal Court is not compatible with Spellman and would need to be updated as well, which is costly.  Clerk Waege will check with other municipalities to see what they use with Spellman.
	The Police Committee will meet on March 9th to discuss the ad and objectives for the department.   Peterson will see if his contact can attend, as he feels his knowledge can benefit the process.  Peterson suggested that Clerk Waege post a notice of quorum as it is possible that members of the board are present.
VOUCHERS
	Motion by Bremer, seconded by Schmidt to approve the vouchers for General fund for $435,041.48.  Motion carried.
ADJOURN
	Motion by Bremer, seconded by McMahon to adjourn at 8:05 p.m.  Motion carried.



									Submitted by,

									Sherri Waege
									Village Clerk
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